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GOP candidate modifies complaint over city redistricting committee

Janis Kelly first complained panel member had ties to Myrick

Rachel Stern  

October 14, 2011

After calling Edward Strong a fake Republican in a press release last week, City Republican Chairwoman and mayoral candidate Janis Kelly said that is no longer the biggest issue. The issue is inadequate representation on the City of Ithaca Redistricting Commission, she said.

"With Mr. Strong on the commission, that means the Fourth Ward, which is the smallest in the city, has two representatives, while the rest of the wards only have one," Kelly said. "There is nobody from South Hill and that is my concern. That is a part of the city that deserves a fairer shake than it is getting."

The Redistricting Commission was formed by Mayor Carolyn Peterson. Commission members were appointed based on applications and suggestions from Common Council members, Peterson said.

Originally, the commission was going to have four members, one from each ward, and two at-large members. Strong, of the Fourth Ward, was one at-large member and the other at-large was from the First Ward, Peterson said. But the First Ward at-large person declined the offer.

"It was getting late and instead of having two at-larges, I decided we would just have one," Peterson said. 

"There is a lot of work to be done and I thought that instead of spending time trying to get another at-large, the group should start working."

In a news release Saturday, Kelly said Strong was asked by the City Republican Committee to resign because of his role in Svante Myrick's campaign for mayor. He was reimbursed by Myrick's campaign for picking up copies, Myrick said. He is also Myrick's roommate, the news release states.

Kelly said that is no longer her main concern, but rather that Strong is simply not qualified to serve on the commission.

"I am not delighted with Mr. Strong because of the fact that he has never once voted in a city election and was not registered to vote here until September 8," she said. "That suggests he may not be a guy deeply involved in city issues."

According to the Tompkins County Board of Elections, Strong registered as a Republican on Sept. 8. He last voted in 2000 in California, according to the board.

Peterson said she was familiar with Strong from his service on the Collegetown Vision Implementation Committee. She also said he brings an important and unique perspective in that he is the only student on the commission.

Strong said over the last seven years, he has lived in three different wards. He has remained informed and active in the community, he said.

"I volunteered to serve the city again because I care deeply about our city," he said. "I was appointed because I know the city, I know the ward, and I understand the issues affecting them both."
Ithaca Journal  Page 1 of 1

